
 

11 am Worship Service 
 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship 

Abba Father, let me be Yours and Yours alone, 

May my will forever be ever more Your own. 

Never let my heart grow cold, never let me go. 

Abba Father, let me be Yours and Yours alone. 

 

Invocation Barbara Clee 
 

Scripture Meditation Psalm 150:1-2 NIV 

Jason Poddar 
 

Hymn NAH 22 Holy Holy Holy Lord God Almighty 
 

Tithes and Offerings 
 

Children's Time Terry Menkens 

 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

 

Family Prayer Barbara Clee 
 

Meditation in Music 

Brightly Beams Our Father’s Mercy 

 

Scripture Reading John 8:28-29 NKJV 

Lynette Alcock 

 

Sermon Intelligently Passionate and WD-40 

Terry Menkens 
 

Hymn NAH 696 Redeemed! How I Love to Proclaim It! 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 
 

Pastor Mary Barrett 

mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446 
 

PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Dan 

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 
 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

01923 894 664 
 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

 

 

13 August 2016 

 

 

Welcome to 

Stanborough Park Church 
 

 
 

Luke 12: 27-34 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park  
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 

 

A People of Prayer 
 

But he who received seed on the good ground is he 

who hears the word and understands it, who indeed 

bears fruit and produces: some a hundredfold, some 

sixty, some thirty. Matthew 13:23 

 

The most important factor in sowing seed is 

PRAYER 

 

“A prayer movement precedes every disciple-

making movement… There are two sides to 

catalysing a prayer movement. First, we must 

become a people of prayer. Second, we need to 

mobilise people to pray.” D & P Watson, Contagious 

Disciple Making, p 79. 

 

In a recent sermon, Pastor Jacques set us a 

challenge: to make a list of seven persons and to 

pray for one of them on each day of the week. One 

person should be someone we wish to see give their 

life to Jesus, and one should be someone on our list 

of “enemies”. We are encouraged to pray for these 

seven persons every week until the end of this year. 
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Sabbath School 
 

9.45am 

 

Welcome Pat Walton 

Hymn 322 O Day of Rest and Gladness 

Prayer Audrey Balderstone 

Mission Spotlight 

Lesson Study Paul Bellamy  

Mission Offering 

NAH 617 Let Thy Life O Lord Be My Life 

Closing Prayer 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Parallel Service 
 

11am – Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Host Charlotte Marshall 

Praise Leader Adam Murphy 

Elder David Burgess 

Children’s Story Jared de Bruyn 

Scripture Reading Job 13:15 

Special Item Sharolyn 

Sermon “Hold on to Jesus” Adrian Lee 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 
 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with the Barrett 

family. “Thank you so much to those who have been 

praying for us for the last two weeks. We have truly 

appreciated it and have enjoyed the lovely prayer 

basket! Our grateful thanks for your prayers.” 
 

The flowers today are given by Cathy Guenin for 

Roland, in admiration of his dedication to the Church 

Treasury Department for the past ten years. 

 

Deacons and Ushers are reminded of the short meeting 

to take place immediately after today’s services in the 

Oak Room. This will be followed by our pot-luck lunch in 

the Cedar-Sycamore Room, when we look forward to a 

time of sharing and fellowship. Please also be reminded 

that starting at 10 o’clock tomorrow morning, we will be 

working on tidying the rear car park area, edges and 

sides. Members and friends wishing to help us with this 

task will be most welcome. 
 

The Pathfinders are grateful for your prayers during their 

camporee in Wales last week. The wet and windy 

weather reminded them to be “anchored in Jesus”, the 

theme of the camporee. They have returned with the 

challenge to have their identity in Jesus, and many 

have expressed a desire to be baptised. Thank you! 

 

The Singing Group will be going to The Chase Care 

Home, 4 Printers, WD18 7QR at 3.30pm today. 
 

The Welfare Department is in need of non-perishable 

foods – pasta, tins, jam, biscuits, etc. 

 

Magazines and small booklets are available on the 

table in the north porch. Please take some to share with 

your friends and neighbours. 

 

Receipts for Development Fund offerings are now 

available and can be collected from the desk, together 

with tithe and church offerings receipts. 

 

New Advent Hymnal Do you have any copies of the 

NAH music edition at home that you no longer need? 

Would you be willing to donate them to the Music 

Department to be used by our young people? The NAH 

is no longer in print, so please help us help our young 

people to learn, sing and play these beautiful hymns. 

See Jihee Ahn if you can help. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Gluten flour, burger mix and Sosmix available from Pat 

Walton. Profits to the Church Development Fund. 
 

Development Fund Initiative Special occasion hats for 

hire, for weddings, graduations, etc. Call, text or email 

for details: 07818 208969, sheila.stickland@live.co.uk  
 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meets 10.30-11.30am in the 

Maple Room, continuing our studies in the book of Acts. 
  

Let’s Walk There will be no walk on 28 August due to the 

Bank Holiday weekend. The next scheduled walks will 

be on 3 and 24 September, but if you are interested in a 

walk on 20 August to make the most of the summer 

weather, please text 07753 608382. 
 

Save the Date Audrey is opening her garden on 

Sunday, 18 September, to raise funds for the 

Stanborough Room at the Peace Hospice in their 25th 

Anniversary year. Cream teas and stalls, 2-5pm. 
 

Opening of the Garden of Sabbath Peace You are 

invited to attend the opening of The Garden of 

Sabbath Peace on Wednesday 21 September at 

11.30am. The garden is located in the woods between 

the church and the BUC. In part this memorial is a 

symbolic reminder of the servicemen and women who 

chose to keep the Sabbath and refused to carry arms. 
 

Photography in church We kindly request that you 

refrain from taking photographs or videos during the 

services. Thank you. 
 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:28pm Next Friday: 8:15pm (Watford) 

  

 
 

The Sabbath School lesson study will be presented 

from the desk throughout the month of August: 
 

Today: Paul Bellamy 

20 August: Michael Dragojevic 

27 August: Daniel Duda   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth Notes 
Teens’ Concert Meet at the church at 5.30 tonight 

and make sure you have had dinner beforehand. 

We will return to church at approximately 11pm. 
 

Camping-Sleepover Weather permitting, we will be 

camping/having a sleepover next weekend at SPC. 

We will also be having an old-fashioned sports day, 

complete with egg and spoon races, three-legged 

runs, and so much more! Make sure you’re there! 
 

Pizza Night Saturday 27 August at the Mosers’ house. 

 

Prayer Corner 
Let us pray for those affected by the bomb blast in 

Pakistan and the landslide in Mexico. Also, please 

remember people having to live in appalling 

accommodation in Britain. 
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